
 
 
 

This email is in response to your e-mailed request under the Freedom of Information Act 
("FOIA"), 5 ILSC 140/I et seq., dated March 14, 2025. You have requested that Pleasantdale 
School District 107 produce the following public records: 

 
Requested by: Ad.Cuius.Bonum@proton.me 

 
Request dated: March 14, 2025 
 

See attached for the original FOIA request that was 
sent as a PDF attachment. 

Response Dated: March 21, 2025 Response: To whom it may concern:  
 
A purported request under the Illinois 
Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq., was received by the 
Pleasantdale School District 107 via email 
on March 14, 2025.  The request was sent 
from an unknown source 
“ad.cuius.bonum@proton.me.”  
 
We have received a report that this is AI-
generated and raises security issues.  
 
FOIA only requires the District to respond 
to requests from a “person” as defined 
under the statute. Please verify whether 
this is from a person or is AI-generated. If 
this is from a person, please provide a 
more secure email address for the 
District’s response and put the request in 
the body of the email and not as an 
attachment. 
 
There is no website attached for us to 
verify that your request is being made for a 
“commercial purpose.” For your reference, 
FOIA defines “Commercial purpose” 
broadly to include “the use of any part of a 
public record or records, or information 
derived from public records, in any form 
for sale, resale, or solicitation or 
advertisement for sales or services.” 5 
ILCS 140/2(c-10).  
 
Please be advised that it is a violation of 
FOIA for a person to knowingly obtain a 
public record for a commercial purpose 
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without disclosing that it is for a 
commercial purpose, if requested to do so 
by the public body. See 5 ILCS 
140/3.1(c).  
 
Upon receiving your response to all of 
these inquiries, we will provide further 
FOIA response(s) within the applicable 
timeline (21 working days for commercial 
requests). We will consider all FOIA 
deadlines to be tolled and start over after 
your response to our inquiries. Until we 
receive full responses to our inquiries, the 
District will not proceed to provide any 
further substantive FOIA responses or 
further communications in regards to any 
requests from 
“ad.cuius.bonum@proton.me.”  or any 
alleged others on behalf of your 
organization. If we do not hear from you 
within 30 days, we will consider your 
request(s) abandoned. 
 

 
As the FOIA Officer of the District, Mr. Sonntag is responsible for granting and denying 
requests for records under the Freedom of Information Act. The District's responses attached to 
this email intend to be fully responsive to your specific request. If we have misinterpreted your 
request, please clarify your request to him in writing. 

 
You have a right to appeal a denial of records to the President of the Board of Education by 
written request directed to the President at the District office 7450 S. Wolf Road, Burr Ridge, IL 
60527 within fourteen (14) working days of your receipt of this email. 


